Ward Update August 2025 Moulsecoomb & Bevendean

New Ward PCSO

PCSO Harffey remains Moulsecoomb and Bevendean's Ward PCSO, however, he will now be joined by PCSO Dunn. PCSO Dunn will be out and about in the area and introducing herself to the local community in due course.

Patrols

PCSO Harffey and PCSO Dunn continue to conduct mobile foot and vehicle patrols around Moulsecoomb and Bevendean, Bates Estate and Saunders Park, meeting with local business owners, housing officers and the general public. Partnership and community engagement is essential in tackling issues of ASB and crime in the area.

Ward Days and Engagement Meetings

A community engagement event was held at Meadowview Community Centre on 28th August with PCSO Harffey, along with Housing Associations, Local Groups and Local Residents.

Further community engagement events will be held in the coming months to hear your concerns.

Anti-Social Vehicles

We are aware that there have been on-going reports of problems with anti-social driving, particularly that of motorbikes in the area. We appreciate that this is an on-going problem, and patrols and action will continue.

Please report drink/drug or anti-social driving to: 101, Sussex.Police.uk or Operation Crackdown. If the matter is an emergency, please call 999.

Fraud Advice if looking to rent a property.

Fraudsters create fake listings on legitimate rental platforms to lure victims into rental scams. Always view the property before making a payment. Students sometimes feel pressured into making a payment to secure sought after accommodation. Check and verify the information and landlord as much as possible. Ideally use a registered letting

agent but beware of fake listings copied from legitimate companies. Avoid bank transfers and use credit cards instead.